
   

 

   

 

Gully Garden’s P-Patch  

Gully Gardens is by the City of Tukwila’s Parks and Recreation Department and is located at Riverton Park, 4101 S. 131st 

St. The P-Patch was formally renamed in 2014 to “Gully Gardens” in honor of Paul and Betty Gully for their many years 

of service and contributions to the community. The P-Patch is a community-based program designed to allow gardeners 

to grow fruits, vegetables, and flowers for their own enjoyment.  

The P-Patch offers two plot sizes:   

• 10 x 40 feet, 400 sq. ft - $40 Annually   

• 10 x 10 feet, 100 sq. ft - $15 Annually  

Important dates:   

• Jan 2nd: Past participants may reserve the same two plots per household as the previous year   

• Jan 18th: Tukwila residents can reserve two plots per household   

• Feb 1st: All gardeners may request a third plot (based on availability); anyone can rent two plots per household. 

• Mar 21st: Season opens (please be aware of the last frost); Gardner's may work in plots   

• Nov 15th Season ends, and all non-plant material must be removed from plots.  

Rules and Regulations:  

1. P-Patch is intended for recreational gardening and family/personal use ONLY. Commercial use of produce or P-

Patch is prohibited.  

2. The use of pesticides, herbicides, insecticides, fertilizers, and other chemicals is strictly prohibited.  

3. Dogs, animals, and motorized vehicles are not allowed in the P-Patch.  

4. The use of human waste is prohibited.  

5. The use of hoses in the P-Patch is allowed, but please no sprinklers. All gardening tools, hoses, and equipment 

are the responsibility of the gardener.  

6. The Parks Department will till plots prior to opening day. Gardeners are responsible for any additional 

cultivation, weeding, watering, and other care of their plot.  

7. The first day that gardeners can begin working on their plot is March 21st.  

8. P-Patch gardeners must begin working on their plot by June 1st. If a plot is not worked by June 1st, it will be re-

assigned.  

9. Gardeners must remove all non-plant material from their plot by the closing date, November 15th.  

10. All other City of Tukwila park rules and regulations apply.  

11. The City of Tukwila Parks and Recreation Department reserves the right to change or modify P-patch rules and 

regulations at any time.  

12. Beginning January 2nd, Tukwila residents and past participants may reserve up to 2 plots per household. Plots 

available on a first-paid, first-served basis.  

13. Beginning January 18th, all other Tukwila resident gardeners may reserve up to 2 plots per household. Plots 

available on a first-paid, first-served basis.  

14. 14. Beginning Feb 1st, all gardeners may request a 3rd plot (based on availability). Plots available on a first-paid, 

first-served basis.  

Gully Gardens P-Patch Contact: For questions about the site, photo sharing, or to report issues: Call: 206.768.2822 or 

email: olena.perry@tukwilawa.gov 



   

 

   

 
 



   

 

   

 

 


